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Companies, Including Medical Practices, Must File Corporate Transparency Info before 1/1/2025
The United State Congress enacted the Corporate Transparency Act (CTA) to curb illicit financing or money laundering schemes that are used to support terrorism. CTA requires many companies i the US to electronically file beneficial ownership information (BOI) to the Financial Crimes Enforcement Network or Financial Crimes Enforcement Network (FinCEN) before January 1, 2025. This filing requirement includes most medical practice entities. 
Any company, including a medical practice, that is registered with the Georgia Secretary of State's office is required to report its BOI to FinCEN. There are civil and criminal penalties for not filing the report. 
The Small Entity Compliance Guide contains complete filing information, including
Step-by-step instructions for reporting your information.
A list of 23 entities exempt from this reporting.
An extensive list of FAQs can be found here.

GOMA Fall Virtual CME Conference Gets Rave Reviews & Gets You Up to 16 AOA 1-A Hrs On-Demand
The 2024 Fall Virtual CME Conference is still available to viewed on-demand.  As long as you view the lectures before December 30th, you can earn up to 16 AOA 1-A hours.  December 31st is the end of the AOA three year cycle.
“Thank you to all the presenters; one of the most diverse 2 days of lectures”; “Thank You! It met my needs, and more” & “Fantastic selection of topics.  Thank you” are just a few of the great reviews that GOMA heard back from the attendees.
Katrina Gibson, MD’s talk on Cultural Sensitivity was reviewed: “One of the best lectures of the conference. Always encouraging to focus on this topic and how we can make our daily lives, practice and profession better for others.”
Bill Lagaly, DO’s lecture What’s the Hype about Hyperbaric Medicine was reviewed: “Informative on those who can be helped, risks/side effects.”
David Rearick, DO’s presentation Developing a Strategic Plan 101: the Future of Osteopathic Medicine in Georgia was reviewed: “Very informative, helpful, motivating and exciting to hear about GOMA’s strategic plans.”
Tyler McCurry, DO’s discussion on Edema was reviewed: “One of the best lecturers to listen to of molding the pathophysiology with the clinical expression.”
Michael Wieting, DO’s explaining of Human Trafficking & Exploitation was reviewed: “learned a lot I was absolutely not aware of ... Thank you so much.”
Anu Whisenhunt, DO’s insights into Leg Pain Work Up; PAD and Venoust Disease: When to Involve Vascular was reviewed: “The leg pain lecture from the arterial and venous sides from a vascular surgeon was excellent.”
Maureen Kelly, MA’s relevant talk Connecting to the Aging Network was reviewed: “Good info for the aging patients, esp. available resources.”
Michael Waters, DO’s lecture on Advanced Directives: Advising Patients on Planning for End-of-Life Decisions was reviewed: “Enjoyed your approach to discussion with patients and hope to include an early discussion not only at wellness visit, but possible update again in the year especially if a patient has not done so.”
Marla Golden, DO’s presentation on OMT and Pain Management was reviewed: “Excellent lecturer and subject matter expert; I even went in and watched the endoscopy of fibrils, etc. of the fascia...never heard of that theory.”
Krista Haines, DO’s discussion of Reducing Gun Violence was reviewed: “Excellent choice of topic...We see at least 3 gunshot wounds weekly.”
William Bostock, DO annual lecture Update from the Composite Board was reviewed: “We need this lecture about every year, esp. on keeping up with the rules and laws to keep our license!”
Shirley Sharp, DO’s talk on Travel Preparation for Primary Care was reviewed: “So informative … I took phone pics for nearly all slides!”
The other 5 lectures were well received as well.
Sign up for this on-demand today so that you can get your CME needs taken care of by the end of the year!  LINK

[KatemaAnna 2024]
Anna Fulano Katema, DO to Serve as the Honorary Consul of Zambia in Georgia
Effective November 1st, Anna Fulano Katema, DO has been appointed the Honorary Consul of Zambia in Georgia.  Dr. Katema wrote, “It is a profound honor to represent the interests and culture of Zambia, and I eagerly anticipate serving the community over the next three years.  One of my primary objectives will be to foster sustainable relationships, particularly in the healthcare sector.”
An Honorary Consul is a non-partisan private individual who represents a foreign government in a specific region or country, performing limited consular functions.  This is an unpaid position, and individuals utilize their own resources to serve the interests of the foreign country.
Anna Katema, DO, a neurologist and medical director of Tanner Medical Center’s stroke care program, is a 2012 graduate of Edward Via College of Osteopathic Medicine (Blacksburg, VA) who did her internship, neurology residency and vascular neurology fellowship at Emory University School of Medicine.
Zambia, officially the Republic of Zambia, is a landlocked country at the crossroads of Central, Southern and East Africa.  The territory of Zambia was known as Northern Rhodesia from 1911 to 1964.  It was renamed Zambia in October 1964 on its independence from British rule.
Dr. Katema was born in Lusaka, Zambia.  She was orphaned at age 16, losing her mother to a hemorrhagic stroke, a death that has come to shape her world view and profession.  The GOMA Newsletter featured Dr. Katema’s story in June 2022.

[Bowers gives Keynote at Boston Children]
Robby Bowers, DO, PhD Gives Keynote Speech at Boston Children’s Seminar
Robert L. Bowers, DO, PhD was the keynote speaker at the Boston Children’s Sports Medicine seminar.  He spoke on “Regenerative medicine and Orthobiologic Applications in the Adolescent and Young Adult Athlete”.  Dr. Bowers is a Sports and Musculoskeletal Medicine physician at Emory University School of Medicine since 2018 and serves as a team physician for the Atlanta Braves, Georgia Tech Baseball and College Park SkyHawks.  His agenda included autologous blood products (PRP/PPP), mesenchymal stromal cells, extracorporal shockwave therapy as well as amenable pathology for treatment with orthobiologics.



Drs. Adams & Mahmood from NE Georgia Health System Publish in Nature’s Scientific Reports 
Alex Adams, DO was lead author along with Riaz Mahmood, DO, Nivedha Balaji, MD, Priyadarshini Dixit, MD, Shalabh Chandra, MD & David Weisman, MD with an article in Nature’s Scientific Reports in mid-October.  “Real World Experience Utilizing the Nuvision 4D Intracardiac Echocardiography Catheter for Left Atrial Appendage Closure” discusses alternative to transesophageal echocardiography to guide left atrial appendage occlusion procedures without compromising procedural success or patient safety in cases of atrial fibrillation.  Dr. Alex Adams is a cardiology fellow and Dr. Mahmood is an internal medicine resident with a focus on research. Read the article at https://lnkd.in/eUAGhfN2 


[PerryGrace & KunthyPathy in Maryland]
PCOM South Georgia Students Grace Perry and Pathy Kunthy Present Research in Maryland
Third-year DO students Grace Perry and Pathy Kunthy presented a poster about their research project “Rural and Urban Differences in Eye Care among Persons with Diabetes on Original Medicare, Georgia, 2023” in mid-October during Meritus Health’s Health Equity Summit in Maryland.  They are part of a group of third-year students doing their clinical rotations at the site in Hagerstown, Maryland.  Meritus School of Osteopathic Medicine will be enrolling its first class into its Hagerstown campus in 2025.  Paula Gregory, DO, MBA, FACOFP, FABQAURP, serves as the inaugural Dean for the Meritus School of Osteopathic Medicine.


[GA-PCOM at Paint Gwinnett Pink 2024]
PCOM Georgia Participated & Served at Paint Gwinnett Pink event
Did you know that PCOM Georgia brought over 125 participants to this year’s Paint Gwinnett Pink event?
Between the 5K runners, volunteers who led blood pressure checks and shared educational information about sugar intake, and the PCOM Georgia “Simbulance” crew, PCOM Georgia had a great time representing the President’s Community Wellness Initiative (#PCOMCWI) in Gwinnett, while supporting Breast Cancer awareness, research and fundraising efforts led by Gwinnett Medical Center Foundation.
 

[Future Internists in Scottsdale AZ 2024]
Future Osteopathic Internists Attend ACOI Conference in Arizona
Many students from PCOM Georgia attended the 2024 American College of Osteopathic Internists Conference in Scottsdale, Arizona.  One of the 3rd year Georgia attendees was Ahad Yousuf Khatri who second authored a poster presentation at the conference.  It was entitled “Project TIDE: Time, Infectious Diseases, and Energy” which highlighted a study over a year at Jefferson Health in New Jersey that indicated women infectious disease physicians spent more time completing consult notes.  However, women finished more notes outside of shift hours.

[GA-PCOM at American Academy of Pediatrics]
Future Osteopathic Pediatricians Attend American Academy of Pediatrics Conference in Orlando
In mid-October, the American Academy of Pediatrics National Conference occurred in Orlando, Florida. PCOM Georgia student Katherine Fadus represented her school, serving as the National Liason for the Pediatrics Club, and showcased all the organization does.  The motto for the event was “We are champions for all children”.  Student doctor Fadus was accompanied by PCOM Georgia’s Dean Andra Mann, DO and the current President of the Pediatrics Club, Grace Spivey.  The attendees enjoyed many insightful talks, networking with others in the Exhibit Hall and left feeling rejuvenated to continue improving the specialty for future generations of children and healthcare workers.

[GOMA PCOM South GA Open House 2024]
PCOM South Georgia Held Fall Open House
PCOM South Georgia finished up October with a PCOM Fall Preview when the Moultrie campus welcomed undergraduate students from a few of its partner schools – ABAC, Columbus State University, Albany State University, and Valdosta State University.  Students enjoyed an immersive campus tour and an engaging lunch panel with PCOM South Georgia faculty and students.  The attendees gained valuable insights into PCOM’s admissions process and our affiliation and articulation agreements designed to support their journey into medical education.  The enthusiasm in the facility was contagious.  Lastly, the students were excited to reunite with the staff of International Medical Relief.  Donald Penney, MD (PCOM Georgia faculty) leads a mission trip each summer that ties into IMR work.

[PCOM South GA Self Defense 2024]
PCOM South Georgia Held Self-Defense Seminar for Women
PCOM South Georgia’s Heidi Browning, assistant director of public safety, held a Women’s Self Defense Seminar in October.  The event drew thirty attendees from the campus and the community.  Participants learned how to fight back if they’re ever attacked.

[Health Career Collaborative]
Health Career Collaborative Event held at PCOM South Georgia in October
This year’s Health Career Collaborative launched with their second cohort of students from Brooks County High School in mid-October.  The students arrived on the PCOM South Georgia campus in Moultrie and were presented with an ER case.  Then, the HCC students toured our simulation center and standardized patient rooms.  The day was ended with lunch and a Kahoot session to test the HCC students’ knowledge.  It was a great day to kick off the Health Care Collaborative!

[MitchellFrank]
Frank L. Mitchell, DO Dead after Long Illustrious Career
Frank L. Mitchell, DO, a dedicated public servant and passionate craftsman, passed away at the age of 89 on October 13, 2024 after a long battle with Alzheimer’s.  Dr. Mitchell had an illustrious and diverse career and devoted over 30 years to the U.S. Public Health Service, where he was a pioneer in the field of Occupational and Environmental Medicine.  Early in his professional journey, he worked with the U.S. Customs and Border Protection in Nogales, NM assisting in identifying drug traffickers coming across the border.  In Miami, he was the Senior Medical Officer for the Cuban Rescue Program, and was on the first flight sent to Cuba to rescue those fleeing Cuba after its takeover by Fidel Castro.  He later transferred to the National Institute for Occupational Safety and Health (NIOSH) in Bethesda, MD where he served 10 years as the Senior Reviewer of the team that identified Superfund sites and wrote regulations for safely dealing with hazardous substances in the workplace and the environment.  He rose to the role of Chief Medical Officer for the Agency for Toxic Substances and Disease Registry in Atlanta, where he spent the next 14 years of his career.  His expertise and leadership left a lasting impact on Public Health including his contributions to the treatment and handling of individuals experiencing Multiple Chemical Sensitivity.
Teaching and inspiring others was a constant throughout his career.  He was a prolific writer, contributing chapters to many medical textbooks, as well as writing four books of his own, and presenting countless papers at professional meetings.  In the 1980’s he was a regular lecturer in the Department of Medicine at the Uniformed Services University of the Health Sciences in Bethesda, MD.  He continued to inspire others after moving to Atlanta and served as an adjunct faculty member at the University of Alabama Birmingham School Of Public Health, the Emory University Rollins School of Public Health, and Mercer School of Medicine.
Beyond his professional life, Dr. Mitchell’s true passions lay in working with his hands.  His love and skill for making intricate and extraordinarily realistic model airplanes was unmatched, with seven of his creations displayed in the Smithsonian’s National Air and Space Museum.  He was a talented woodworker beautifully finishing pieces of furniture, including two Grandfather clocks.  He found joy in making masterfully crafted writing pens, generously sharing these custom works of art with friends and loved ones.  Frank had an insatiable curiosity, enjoying reading, tinkering with cars and vintage cameras, and repairing anything that needed it, making a new part for it if necessary. Dr. Mitchell is survived by his loving wife of 55 years, Gayle L. Mitchell, his daughters Kristen (Mike) Box and Lindsay (Brad) Klipping, and granddaughters, Kyla and Teagan Box. His legacy will live on in the hearts of those he touched through his work, creativity, generosity, and kindness. A service to honor Frank’s life will be held at 11:00 A.M., November 9, 2024 at Northwest Presbyterian Church, 4300 Northside Drive, Atlanta, GA 30327.  In lieu of flowers, the family requests that donations be made to the Scholarship Fund, Canterbury Court, 3750 Peachtree Rd NE, Atlanta, GA 30319.


[GeorgiaAccess]
Sign Up for Health Care on Georgia’s ACA Portal Starts November 1st 
Abridged article by Ariel Hart & Adam Beam of the Atlanta Journal Constitution

Georgians interested in an Affordable Care Act health insurance plan have a state-run consumer portal that state officials hope will be easier to navigate and provide more options than the federal government’s healthcare.gov.
With the switchover, Georgia has cemented its hold on hundreds of millions of dollars in user fees that flow from running the ACA marketplace exchange, which used to go to the feds for running healthcare.gov.
That money will be used to run Georgia Access and an insurance subsidy program the state is operating.
The state’s website, GeorgiaAccess.gov, launched its Consumer Portal on November 1, 2024, after a week of window shopping for consumers.
Shopping for 2025 health coverage on the federal website, healthcare.gov, now is blocked for Georgians.
“We’ve been preparing for this for two years,” Georgia Insurance Commissioner John King said.
“Explore. Go and look at the website. Show up” at Georgia Access events that are planned.
“If you have any questions, pick up the phone and call us. ... We want to demystify the complications, the mystery of buying health insurance.  And we have an incredibly talented team ready to help.  We know we only get one shot at this and we are going to get it right.  I’m committed to that.”
Georgia House Insurance Committee Chairman Eddie Lumsden, R-Armuchee, said taking over the ACA website from the feds would benefit Georgia policyholders. “We have the ability to be more hands on in the management of it,” Lumsden said.
“But the real benefit, I think, is that instead of sending that (user fee revenue) to Washington, we keep that and we’re able to do things with that, that benefit our state.”
The change from the feds to the state was made as state officials are trying to offer more choices to Georgians and give them a smoother shopping experience.
Georgia hired a well-known technology company with experience building ACA websites for other states.  With Georgia Access, “we’ve prioritized increasing access and affordability to (medical) care,” Gov. Brian Kemp said at a health care event this fall.
The Georgia Access shopping site is called the “consumer portal.”  The portal is hosting the same plans as the federal site would, with the same consumer protections and federal subsidies and price discounts applied.
Outside of the portal are links on the Georgia Access website that may lead consumers to other websites, owned by private insurance companies selling their own plans, or web brokers.
There might be fewer rules on those sites about offering minimum benefits.  But they are approved by the state to offer federally qualified health plans.
But 80% of Georgians traditionally seek some help from an agent, Georgia Access officials said.
Including the web brokers, which the federal site also allows, was a way to let consumers keep choosing the right shopping experience for themselves, said Cheryl Gardner, director of Georgia Access.
King’s office told the AJC on Thursday that two of the web brokers that the state originally approved, Benefitalign and Inshura, will be blocked from Georgia’s website barring further developments.  Those two are also banned by the federal site and have been sued for allegedly unethical practices.  They deny wrongdoing.
Open enrollment for 2025 ACA plans runs through Jan. 15.
GeorgiaAccess.gov, the shopping website taking over for healthcare.gov, is launched its consumer portal for buying ACA health insurance plans November 1st.  Click “Consumer Portal.”  The portal allows shoppers to contrast and compare plans, get the discounted price for their income level and see if their health care providers are covered.
Healthcare.gov, which Georgia shoppers or their agents or web brokers have used for a decade, will be blocked for 2025 plans.
Georgians still can use the federal site to manage enrollment for what’s left of 2024 ACA plans.
If you have a 2024 plan and don’t do anything, Georgia Access automatically will re-enroll you in the most similar possible plan for 2025.  All 1.3 million Georgia policy accounts have been transferred from the federal exchange to the state exchange, no matter how the customer enrolled.
Unbiased “navigators” are available. The state’s help line is 888-687-1503 (TTY Line 711).
GeorgiaAccess.gov also allows web brokers to enroll people.  Some, like the web broker HealthSherpa.com, only present plans that meet the federally qualified guidelines for robust coverage. HealthSherpa’s phone number is 855-772- 2663.
GeorgiaAccess.gov also contains links to find private agents, insurance company websites and other web brokers for help.


QUOTE:
“There are two things that are infinite: the universe and man’s stupidity … and I am not sure about the universe.” – Albert Einstein, physicist
